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Carlton Fields labor and employment attorney Brendan Gooley authored two articles in the

Connecticut Employment Law Letter addressing two topics of importance to the industry: one

discussing a dropped discrimination case and one on a lawsuit that looked at whether a worker was

an employee or an independent contractor.
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